Pendleton Area Forum, 

Minutes of Meeting 17th February 2009


In attendance:

                                                                                                                               Initials as used in minutes

Colin Marchbank Smith, Salix Court  




Chair - CMS

Monica Wilson, Beech Court 





Secretary - MW

Ken Derbyshire, Salix Court 





Treasurer - KD

Edward Down, Thorn Court 





vice Chair - ED

James Gillard, Hornbeam Court
JG

Maureen Tully, Magnolia Court

MT

Norman Brindley, Whitebeam Court
NB

Sue Charker, Holm Court

SC

George Newton, Holm Court

GN

Matthew Whiteley, Spruce Court

MW

Stuart Antrobus, Windsor Albion

SA

Warren Carlon, Principal Security Officer, Salix Homes
WC

Shamus Smyth 


SS

Joanne White


JW

Jon Smith




JS

Cllr Lynn drake


Cllr LD

Gerry Rickson; Protocol

GR

Chriss Whittle Jackson Lloyd

CW

Representative Jackson Lloyd




Apologies: Cllr Gina Loveday, Cllr John Warmisham, Alex Brown, Simon Walford 

The Chair stated that no apologies had been received from Derek Wunderley, who is supposed to attend Forum meetings as Salix Homes Neighbourhood Champion. 

	1. Minutes of last meeting –                                                                                           Agreed as a true and correct record.
	Action

	2. Matters arising –                                                                                                Drinking signs for the Broadwalk: Ross Spanner said that he had checked and larger signs can be used but that there are some regulations regarding the size; he will strive to acquire larger signs.


	RS



	3. Chairs report –                                                                                                              a.) The chair reported that the Salix Homes caretaking review was going well and contrary to some of the rumours that are circulating, no decisions have been made with regard to the review. Some members stated that they had not received minutes from the last meeting and one member stated that they had not received minutes from the last two meetings. The chair will take up the issue of distribution of minutes.


	CM-S

	b.) The Salix Homes security review is also ongoing and again no decisions have been made regarding the outcomes the review is still examining the options.    

c.)Salix attempted to acquire ticket to the TSA event held in Manchester; unfortunately the event was oversubscribed. The chair informed the meeting that the he and the secretary had attended from TAROE and that nothing was missed by those not attending. He also stated that TAROE had been given a pot of money from the government to deliver events on behalf of the TSA and as a board member for TAROE, he had organised for TAROE to deliver a session on the TSA at Diamond House on the 28th February 2009; there would be no cost to Salix Homes for this event, which would be open to any member of the Salix 600, places will also be offered to neighbouring ALMO’s, if any one wants to attend contact Adrian Palmer at Salix Homes. 

d.)TAROE are also holding a National Conference in Newcastle, all TAROE conferences are free to tenants. As far as we are aware Salix Homes are not funding any conference places. MW suggested that TARAs could use part of their annual grant to attend. 

e.)TPAS are delivering on behalf of the TSA a number of scrutiny event across the country there will be an event in Manchester but there is a cost attached of £79 Per ticket Salix Homes have negotiated some free tickets for senators. Tenants can learn a lot about the future of services, self regulation and how tenants can manage certain areas of service delivery.

f.) NTV (National Tenants Voice) The Chair has ordered copies of the NTV newsletter for those that are interested.

g.) All SSP (service specific panel) are set up with the exception of rent income, a new Income Manager has been appointed so this should now happen. As the month moves on and all the panels hold their elections the senate should become fully populated with the exception of rent income senator.

h.) There have been some issues with the Pendleton Gateway, the chair the secretary and John Leycock attended a meeting with the gateway manager to raise the issues of the ongoing use of Malus Crt vehicle gate instead of the Broadwalk access, the open skips leading to the vast amount of litter and rubbish strewn around the Gateway grounds that is then blowing into our gardens, the building debris left behind by the contractors as well as the sheets of steel corrugate that were blowing around the car park, it appears that despite assurances from the centre manager nothing has changed over the last few days. Since that meeting it has come to light that smokers from the gateway are not allowed to smoke near the building and they are using the area beside the pedestrian gate from Beech Crt to the Broadwalk. There is also an issue with children riding the retractable bollards. Cllr Lynn Drake and Ross Spanner to take up all issues with regard to the Pendleton Gateway, the chair is to provide them with a list of issue
	CM-S

RS

Cllr LD



	4. Jackson Lloyd (JL)

a.) There is still an issue with JL contractors vans parking in an inappropriate manner, i.e. blocking disabled bays, in hatched areas and on pavements. The meeting requested that guards instruct anyone entering through the vehicle gates that they must park in a bay.

b.) Members felt that the customer panel that JL was setting up was not what they expected and they felt that consulting with the panel by phone was not productive John Smith withdrew his interest in becoming a panel member. CW explained that the purpose of the panel was strategic.

c.) The chair went on to say that the Audit Commission had asked how Salix customers influenced the services delivered by JL in response under the Investment and Maintenance Panel a Repairs Board has been established to respond to that need. 

d.) As to other issues regarding the forum it was felt that there should be a meeting at the highest level ie the CEO of JL to get our issues resolved.

e.) There have been problems with clearouts and the mess being left behind i.e. Carpets/walls/paintwork damaged and debris left behind

f.) The ongoing issue of windows on Whitebeam Crt has still not been resolved; Chriss Whittle to chase up.

g.) On Holm Crt operatives arrived early for appointment, the chair asked if optitime was up and running Chriss responded yes. SC will to speak with Chriss, to give her details of the issue, at the end of the meeting. Chriss Whittle said that she would pick up all the issues relating to JL

h.) The meeting felt that Derek Wunderley should be picking up these issues on behalf of Salix Homes and  expressed disappointment that he had not attend the meeting again despite assurances from the Chair and CEO of Salix Homes, that he would attend all forum meetings. It appears that the Forum is being treated less favourably than our fellow tenants in Salford North who appear to have a member of the executive management team attend all of their meetings. Thorn Crt also stated that they had put in a request for a WIN day to Derek Wunderley some time ago, but have had no response.


	CW



	5. PFI Report 

a.) James Gillard chair of the PFI steering group gave a PFI update saying that there had been a good response from bidder’s day and that has lead to five bidders going forward to the next stage which starts this week. He also stated that in defence of Derek Wunderley he should mention that they had both been at a lengthy and tiring training session all day and that was possibly the reason why he did not attend. The chair responded that as a courtesy he should have at least sent his apologies.


	

	6. Security Report

a.) Gerry Rickson the new contracts manager Protocol introduced himself and informed the meeting that he came to England six years ago after spending much of his career in the South African Police Force. He recognises that there needs to be a large amount of improvement and he sees a need to bring the training matrix up to date as well as adding other elements. He is already looking at discipline and has taken action against four guards and intends to deal with another three, he said that as he is new to the job he felt that it was fair to issue verbal warnings at this stage unless there was a serious incident or breach of protocol, he added that there are some good people working on this contract as well as some that are not so good. He has introduced a newsletter with incentives to operatives these include, a quarterly draw and an annual European holiday. He closed by saying that he hoped to do the best for the area. 

b.) WC informed the meeting that communications had already improved with Protocol and he was pleased with the progress so far.

c.) Security Review; so far consultation has taken place with the security SSP, the next phase is for the consultation to be rolled out across Salix Homes. Posters will be placed in blocks inviting all interested tenants to attend this event.

d.) The security SSP has now held its elections and the results are as follows; Chair, Edward Down. Vice-chair & communications panel representative Shamus Smyth. Senator, Barbara Harper.

e.) JS said that this was the third person from Protocol that had made similar promises; he said that we want to see actions not hear words and he also felt that the service to the area had taken a step backwards over the last three months.

f.) WC responded by saying that there had only been three contract managers over the last five years but acknowledged that there had been a great turnover of staff within Protocol.

g.) The chair reported that the Forum would start to receive performance figures at the Forum as well as the SSP and that GR would produce reports for the Forum.

h.) Albion Towers; guards have not updated tenant list and vehicle list. Thorn reported the same issue.

i.) ED said that he felt that guards need more support from Salix to stop guards being verbally and physically abused. WC gave assurances that immediate action is always taken by Salix even if the guards do not want to follow up on the reported incident.

j.) The Forum commended the excellent work and speed that Paul Wilson has demonstrated in dealing with ASB in the area. 
	

	7. AOB – 

a.) Issue with lighting on Holm Crt.

b.) Cars being repaired on Magnolia car park it appears to be numerous taxis belonging to the same tenant.

c.) Crossing on Hankinson way no longer bleeps when green man is on. This has been raised at community committee and will be followed up by the Neighbourhood Manager.

d.) Holm Crt has only one disabled bay and they are requesting that more are provided. From the debate that followed problems with disabled bays appears to be widespread whether it is, lack of them, able people parking in them or other vehicles blocking them. The forum will keep an eye on the situation.

e.) Churchill Way footpath to the side of Holm Crt has loose and uneven flagstones. Also broken flags on the Broadwalk, these seem to be caused by furniture vehicles belonging to the Church gaining access to the Broadwalk via the demolished public house land in front of Magnolia Crt. Issues similar to these can be reported to highways on tel: 9096500.

f.) RS asked if anyone in the area had received the Ordsall and Langworthy Newsletter; no one at the meeting had received it so he left a few and he will ensure that copies are made available via the chair.

g.) JS raised the issue of, cleaning on blocks when block supers are on leave. The meeting decided that this issue needed to be dealt with through the caretaking review.

h.) Flowers and a Birthday cake were presented to the ‘old trout’, the secretary to mark the receiving of her bus pass at week end. The cake was duly sliced and shared with Forum members.

 
	RS

RS

RS

	There being no other items of business the meeting closed at 8.25pm

Date of next meeting 17th March 2009 7pm Lombardy Crt.
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